
A very warm welcome back to school for another 
productive and exciting term of teaching and learning. 
There are many additional opportunities for our 
students to look forward to throughout this term, 
including, camps, swimming program, incursions, 
excursions, sporting events and school performances. 
On behalf of our community, I would like to extend a 
warm welcome to our new students and their families 
who have commenced their schooling at PLPS this term. 
 

With the beginning of Term 2, our 2026 enrolment 
process has commenced. We have already had a 
significant number of enquiries, particularly around 
Prep enrolments and the process about enrolling their 
child at PLPS. Application forms and enrolments packs 
are now available for collection from our general office. 
We will also be conducting school tours and 
information sessions for parents throughout the term. 
Interested parents are asked to contact our office on 
5940 9532 to register their attendance to visit and view 
our school on their preferred date. 
 

Next week we will be conducting our House Athletics 
carnival off site at Edwin Flack Athletics track in 
Berwick. The students in year four, five and six will 
participate in a variety of track and field events 
throughout the day. The athletics carnival provides the 
opportunity for our students to qualify to compete at 
the District Athletics Carnival being held later in the 
year. All students are encouraged to wear their house 
colours and dress appropriately for the weather 
conditions. A hat, sunscreen, jumper and/or coat would 
be advisable. Students are asked to pack their snack, 
lunch and water for the day. No lunch orders will be 
available on this day for students in year four, five or 
six. 
 

Our Year two swimming program will commence at 
Cardinia Life, Pakenham next week. The students will be 
participating in an eight-day program concluding on 
Friday 9th May. Information pertaining to dates and 
items required for students to bring have been 
communicated with families via Compass. There is no 
cost for the swimming program, as this is currently 
being subsidised by the Department of Education. 

On Friday 9th May, our senior students in years five and 
six will commence the winter inter-school sport season 
against other local schools in the district. The 
competition will be conducted on Friday mornings 
throughout Term 2. Our school teams will participate in 
the sports of netball, soccer, football and t-ball. 
 

Over the term break we have been fortunate enough to 
progress with grounds development work that continue 
to enhance the aesthetics and functionality of our 
school environment. Our front garden area leading to 
the school office has been transformed and is looking 
great. We have also had many outdoor floor 
installations installed by Edumarking. These include the 
relining of our basketball courts and multiple activity 
stations spread around the school. It has been great to 
see our students engage with these additions during 
their break times. There are still some pieces to be 
added so watch out for these colourful new additions!  
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There is some construction work being undertaken 
from next week, to replace the external ramp between 
our year 3 and 4 learning spaces. This requires Gate 4 to 
be temporarily closed for several weeks. All students 
and families that use Everly Circuit can still access Gate 
5, nearest to the Senior playground. Your co-operation 
with these necessary works is greatly appreciated. 
       

This morning, our student leaders confidently 
facilitated an ANZAC Day commemoration at our whole 
school assembly. ANZAC Day is a National Day of 
Remembrance in Australia and New Zealand, primarily 
commemorating the first major military action fought 
by Australian and New Zealand forces during World 
War 1, the Gallipoli landing on April 25, 1915. It is now a 
broader day of remembering all Australians who have 
served in wars, conflicts, and peace operations.  A 
reminder that tomorrow, Friday 25th April is the ANZAC 
public holiday. 
 
Matthew Lee 
Acting Principal 
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Admin News 

 

  DIARY DATES 
 

Friday 25th April: ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

 

Monday 28th April - Friday 9th May: Year 2 Swimming (Cardinia Life)  

(Note: No swimming on Wednesdays) 

 

Thursday 1st May: Year 4-6 House Athletics Day 

 

Friday 2nd May: Year 3 Melbourne Museum Excursion 

 

Wednesday 7th May: Mother’s Day Stall  

 

Wednesday 7th May: Toomuc Valley District Cross Country 

(selected students) 

 

Friday 9th May - Friday 6th June: Winter Interschool Sports  

(selected students) 

 

Monday 12th May - Thursday 15th May: Year 5 Beechworth Camp 

 

Wednesday 21st May: Prep CARP Incursion 

 

Wednesday 28th May: Curriculum Day (students do not attend school on this day) 

 

Thursday 29th & Friday 30th May: Year 4 Hands on Science Incursion 

 



 

Parking Around the School 
 

Street parking is available along  
Shearwater Drive and Everly Circuit.  

 

Please be courteous to our surrounding residents, when parking, 
dropping or collecting students from school. 

 
Please DO NOT park in or over driveways.  

 

We ask that you leave enough time to drop off and pick up children 
in a safe and legal manner. 

 

Assembly Dates 

 

 
Whole School Assembly will be held in the school gymnasium 

 
 

Monday 5th May - 9am 
 

Tuesday 20th May - 9am 
 

Wednesday 4th June  - 9am 
 

Thursday 19th June - 9am 
 

Friday 4th July - 9am 







 

Attendance – Unexplained Absences 
 

All Victorian government schools are required to contact parents/carers as soon 
as practicable on the same day of an unexplained student absence. If your child is 
absent on a particular day and you have not contacted the school to explain why, 
the absence will be marked as unexplained, and a Compass text notification will 

be sent to you asking you to notify the school to explain why your child is absent. 
 

To update your child’s absence, you can use one of the following methods: 
 

1. Online: please log the absence directly via Compass.  
 

2. Telephone: please call the school on 5940-9532 and let the office know your 
child’s name, class, date of absences and reason.  

 
3. Email: please email the school at pakenham.lakeside.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

and provide your child’s name, class, date of absences and reason. 
 

Notifying the school of your child’s absence either prior to, or on the day that 
they will be away, helps ensure the safety and wellbeing of children and will    

fulfil your legal responsibility. 
 

If your child’s absence remains unexplained an email will be sent from school 
outlining the day/s your child has been absent from school and requesting a     

reason for the absence/s. 
 

If you have any questions, please so not hesitate to contact the school office on 
5940-9532. 

 
Thank you. 

9th May 

mailto:pakenham.lakeside.ps@education.vic.gov.au


Dear Parents and Students, 

Pakenham Lakeside Primary School proudly participates in the Victorian 
Premier’s Reading Challenge initiative.  It runs in yearly cycles and is a         

fantastic opportunity to get your children enjoying reading. 
 

Our Prep, Year 1, 2 and 3 students will be completing the challenge at school 
with their class. If you are in Year 4, 5 or 6 and would like to participate in the 
challenge please fill out the expression of interest form in this newsletter and 

send it back to school and I will send you out more information. 
 

Year 3 – Year 6 are required to read fifteen books. Ten or more must be from 
the challenge booklists. Booklists are available in the LRC and the majority of 
the library book collection are challenge books. You must finish reading your 

fifteen challenge books by the end of August. 
 

On completion of the challenge all successful participants will receive a       
certificate of congratulations from the Victorian Premier.   

 

Please visit www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge 
 for more information. 

 

Have fun reading! 
Narelle McMillan 

Library Technician 

If you are in Year 4-6 and would like to participate in this year’s VPRC please fill 
out this expression of interest and return it to the school office and Miss   
McMillan will send you more information. 
Student Name(s) and Grade ……………………………………………………………… 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
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